                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    November 17, 2008


Members Present: 
Rob Collum, Chairman




Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Rob Collum called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Hoban motioned to accept the minutes from October 20, 2008. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor.

4 Olde Summer Street:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 4 Olde Summer Street requesting a 1 foot separation variance to groundwater from 5 feet to 4 feet. Mr. Hoban motioned to approve the variance. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor. So moved
6 Skyline Drive:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans requesting a waiver on a septic repair for a 20 foot to 15.5 foot setback to the foundation with a 40 mil barrier. All in favor.

Beaver Activity: Mr. Fisher stated there has been an increase in beaver activity around certain areas of town, Winthrop Street, Clover Lane, Cottage Street and Wellington Street. Con Com has been notified and is addressing the issues. Beaver trapping season runs November to March. 
Lyme Disease: Mr. Fisher informed the board Lyme Disease has been increasing drastically. There have been 37 cases reported from July 1st, 2008 to now. 
Midnight Dumping: Mr. Fisher informed the board there has been some midnight dumping in town recently. Approximately 15 to 20 bags of foam insulation were dropped on Alder Street and Trotter Drive. Clean Harbors quoted $1200 to come and get it. Mr. Fisher asked DPS to pick it up and keep it at the recycling center until HHW day. He requested to have it tested for Asbestos and if it does not have Asbestos contained in it, it can be thrown away in the trash dumpsters. 

Boxes and Bags rates: Carol Brodeur informed the board that the shipping rate for Boxes and Bags had increase from $5.00 per case to $6.00 per case. Tom from Boxes and Bags stated it would be easier to increase the shipping rate to cover increased costs than it would be to increase the cost of the bags and pass it on to the individual consumers. Boxes and Bags were also awarded the DEP contract for bags. (see attached email)

Munis Software Charges: Carol Brodeur informed the board costs would be charged back to the Enterprise account for the new Munis Software Package for the Town Of Medway. Total cost for the software is $264,350. The cost of the software is to be allocated to the Planning Board Expedited Permitting Grant ($49,315), the Solid Waste Enterprise Fund and the Water/Sewer Enterprise Fund ($53,018/2 = $26,509each) and the Capital Bond that was approved at the May 2008 Town Meeting ($162,016.50). Seeing as we did not budget for these costs in our FY 09 budget, a warrant article will be submitted at the next Special Town meeting to appropriate these funds from the surplus account to cover the costs of the Utility software. (See attached sheet for detail breakdown)
Vouchers, permits and abatements were signed

Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, December 8, 2008 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Meeting adjourned 7:45 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

